
August 27, 2024 

Bonnie Folkerts, MS, RHIT, Director 
Hutchinson Community College 
Health Information Management Program 
1300 N. Plum 
Hutchinson, KS 67501 

Dear Ms. Folkerts, 

NCRA and the Formal Education Program Committee sincerely appreciate the commitment of 
Hutchinson Community College to providing excellent education for cancer registrars. We believe that 
formal education for cancer registrars is an essential element in the collection and maintenance of high -
quality cancer data, and we are happy to be able to work with you to achieve this. 

The NCRA Formal Education Committee has completed its review of the 2024 Annual Report of your 
NCRA accredited online program, Health Information Management -Emphasis in Cancer Registry 
Management-CERT. It is the opinion of the Formal Education Program Committee that the Hutchinson 
Community College online Health Information Management -Emphasis in Cancer Registry 

Management-CERT has met the requirements set forth in the NCRA Accreditation Standards for 
accredited status.   NCRA is pleased to award Hutchinson Community College continued accreditation 
status for the Health Information Management -Emphasis in Cancer Registry Management-CERT and 
wish you continued success with the program! Congratulations on your excellent record of enrollments! 

The annual update review process schedule for the Hutchinson Community College Health Information 
Management -Emphasis in Cancer Registry Management-CERT is as follows: 
Annual Update: September 2025 
Annual Update: September 2026 
Annual Update: September 2027 
Reaccreditation: September 2028 

Thank you again for your continued commitment to the formal education of cancer registrars and for your 
support of professionalism in the field. We look forward to a long and mutually beneficial relationship 
with Hutchinson Community College. 

If you have any questions or issues you would like to address with the Committee, please contact NCRA 
Manager of Education Programs, Mary Maul at 703-299-6640   X314 or mmaul@ncra-usa.org. 

Sincerely, 

Mary Maul, MA 
NCRA Manager of Education Programs 
On behalf of the 
NCRA Formal Education Program Review Committee 
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